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News Release: Local Government Boundary Commission for England 
Ward boundaries finalised for new East Suffolk Council
Embargoed until: 00.01, 23 October 2018
Ward boundaries for the new East Suffolk Council have been published by the Local Government Boundary Commission for England.
In May, the government confirmed that two new local authorities should be established in Suffolk. A new East Suffolk District Council will be formed of a merger between Suffolk Coastal and Waveney councils. West Suffolk Council will be made up of a merger between St Edmundsbury and Forest Heath councils. 

The Commission has now finalised the wards which will be represented by East Suffolk’s 55 councillors. The new arrangements will come into effect at the council’s first elections next year. 
A review of ward boundaries for the new West Suffolk Council has taken place at the same time.
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Illustrate your story with a map of the new ward boundaries. Find a high res image at: 
Credit: contains Ordnance Survey data (c) Crown copyright and database rights 2018

The Commission’s final recommendations propose that East Suffolk’s 55 councillors should represent eight three-councillor wards, ten two-councillor wards and eleven one-councillor wards.

Professor Colin Mellors, Chair of the Commission, said, “We are grateful to everyone who took the opportunity to have their say on how they should be represented in the future. We looked carefully at every submission we received before finalising the recommendations.

“We think this pattern of wards strikes the right balance between delivering fairness for voters as well as reflecting the shape of communities across East Suffolk.” 

In response to local feedback during the public consultation, the Commission has changed some of the proposals it put forward in July. 
In its draft recommendations, the Commission proposed a large Blyth Estuary ward to include Southwold and several surrounding parishes. Responses to the consultation suggested that different parts of the proposed ward had differing community interests and issues facing them. Respondents argued that two wards, each represented by one councillor, would be a better reflection of community ties. The Commission has listened to those views and has changed its recommendations to create a Southwold ward alongside a Wrentham, Wangford & Westleton ward. Each ward would be represented by one councillor.
As part of its draft recommendations, the Commission proposed that Aldeburgh should be included in a Sandlings ward alongside communities to its south. Respondents to the consultation argued not only that Aldeburgh shared closer community ties with Leiston to its north but that the River Alde was a strong boundary to the south. The Commission has changed its recommendations in this part of East Suffolk so that Aldeburgh will be part of a three-councillor Aldeburgh & Leiston ward.
To the south of the River Alde, the Commission has made further changes to its proposals in response to local views put forward during the consultation. For example, it has changed its proposal for a two-councillor Rendlesham & Wickham Market ward to create a one-councillor Wickham Market ward which keeps together a grouping of parishes that shares strong community ties with the town. To the south, the Commission proposes a Rendlesham & Orford ward alongside a Deben ward which better reflect community identities and interests as well as using boundaries such as the River Deben and Butley River as strong and locally identifiable boundaries.   

Elsewhere in East Suffolk, the Commission has made minor changes to its draft proposals as well as changing the names of some proposed wards as a result of local suggestions. The full recommendations are available on the Commission’s website at www.lgbce.org.uk. 
The proposed new arrangements must now be implemented by Parliament. A draft Order – the legal document which brings into force the recommendations – will be laid in Parliament in the coming weeks. The draft Order provides for the electoral arrangements to come into force at the authority’s first elections in 2019.

Ends

For further information contact the Commission’s press office on: 0330 500 1525 / 1250 or email: press@lgbce.org.uk 

Notes to editors:

Key to map above:

1. Aldeburgh & Leiston

2. Beccles & Worlingham

3. Bungay & Wainford

4. Carlford & Fynn Valley

5. Carlton & Whitton

6. Carlton Colville

7. Deben

8. Eastern Felixstowe

9. Framlingham

10. Gunton & St Margarets

11. Halesworth & Blything

12. Harbour & Normanston

13. Kelsale & Yoxford

14. Kesgrave

15. Kessingland

16. Kirkley & Pakefield

17. Lothingland

18. Martlesham & Purdis Farm

19. Melton

20. Orwell & Villages

21. Oulton Broad

22. Rendlesham & Orford

23. Rushmere St Andrew

24. Saxmundham

25. Southwold

26. Western Felixstowe

27. Wickham Market

28. Woodbridge

29. Wrentham, Wangford & Westleton
1. The Local Government Boundary Commission for England is responsible for reviewing local authority electoral arrangements, e.g. defining boundaries for local elections and the number of councillors to be elected and – separately - for conducting reviews of local government external boundaries and structure.

2. In May 2018, the government confirmed changes to local government in Suffolk. The decision means the creation of a new East Suffolk Council and a new West Suffolk Council.
3. In July 2018, the Commission held a public consultation on its draft proposals for new ward boundaries and has taken into account all submissions made before finalising these recommendations.
4. Full details of the Commission’s final recommendations (including maps) can be viewed at: https://consultation.lgbce.org.uk/node/13250. 
Or: http://www.lgbce.org.uk/all-reviews/eastern/suffolk/east-suffolk. 
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